May 26, 2006

Governor Jeb Bush
Plaza Level 05, The Capitol

400 South Monroe Street

Tallahassee, FL  32399-0001

Dear Governor Bush:

On behalf of the School District of Palm Beach County’s Board, I respectfully request that you veto House Bill 135 which establishes the Florida School of Excellence Commission as an independent state level public charter school authorizing entity.

This Bill presents a clear conflict with provisions set forth in Article IX, Section 4 of the Constitution of Florida that states that “The School Board shall operate, control and supervise all free public schools within the School District”.

A second concern we have is the Bill places the local School Board in the role of fiscal agent for Charter Schools established under the Commission.  We believe this will result in an untenable entanglement of School Boards, FSE Commission and FSE Charter Schools when reviewing financial operations and compliance by a school.
For the reasons listed above, we ask that you veto House Bill 135 in its present form.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Lynch
Chairman
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